Secretary’s Report -  Maine Chapter AMC ExCom Meeting

The Maine Chapter AMC ExCom met at Freeport McDonalds at 6:30 PM on March 8th 2007 with Chair, Peter Roderick presiding.

Present were Keith C , Laura F,  Jeff A, Evelyn S,  Jane D, Bob C,  Ben S, and Spencer M and Tim F ( by computer). 

1. The minutes of the January meeting as submitted by Evelyn S. were approved.

2. Denise dropped off the Treasurer’s report. The current deficit (-$2,869.31) is due to the purchase of T-shirts. 

Peter reported that Vanguard recommended changes in the Sue Blood Fund investments. John Doloff (UBS) will investigate.

3. Laura read a statement by Maine Land Coalition on support for Land for Maine’s Future program.

Action taken: Vote for support was unanimous.

4. Peter urged contributions for the Mahoosuc Land Trusts’ Rumford Whitecap campaign. They must raise $100,000 by March 31st.

5. Laura  presented information including costs of two potential annual meeting sites – Fryeburg and Branch Lake.

Action taken: The ExCom will vote by e-mail by this Friday, March 23rd on a site.

6. Peter reported on Sno-Fest.  AMC received a Thank You plaque from the Sno-Fest Committee. There have been suggestions for a slide show or hot drink stand by AMC next year.

Action taken: Peter will investigate forming a Sno-Fest Committee for next year.

7. Tim Flight (by computer) provided an update on the new web-site. He wants to keep the content fresh, so urged new postings.

Action taken;  Tim will do a tutorial at a future ExCom meeting on how to post to the web-site.

8. Spencer (by computer) announced a leadership meeting at the Freeport MacDonalds on April 26th, and a Wilderness first aid workshop in May. He would like input on leadership training, and if the workshop should be held each year.

9. Peter R. and Dave W. will attend the Spring Gathering (NY/ NJ Chapter) at Port Jarvis, NY. Other ExCom members are invited.

10. MATC board will meet Friday . We have asked for their help in shelter construction in the KWI property. They will vote on whether to be involved with the project. 

Action taken: Peter will report at next meeting.

11. Jane D, gave an update on a proposed climate change  conference.- possibly held in Wiscasset. Also, she passed out an article on Teens and Trails. Volunteers are needed for leadership of outings clubs in high schools. AMC can not sponsor volunteers as this would require training.

12 Laura read the list of assigned tasks from the January and February meetings. All are completed except a piece for the newsletter on lean-tos on KIA land.

Action taken: Peter will write the piece for the next newsletter.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.

Submitted 03/10/07 by Evelyn Sawyer, Secretary.

